APPENDIX C-6
MAY 2012 FISH PASSAGE PROGRESS REPORT FILED WITH THE VERMONT DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION SHOWING THE INSTALLATION OF THE DOWNSTREAM FISH PASSAGE CURTAINS DTD MAY 5, 2012

Ampersand Gilman Hydro, LP

PO Box 129 Riverside Ave. Gilman, VT 05904 802.892.1166 May 5, 2012

Vermont Agency of Natural Resources Department of Environmental Conservation Water Quality Division 103 South Main Street Waterbury, VT. 05671-0408 Attention: Mr. Brian T. Fitzgerald.

RE: Gilman Hydroelectric Project - FERC Project No. 2392 Downstream Fish Passage - Project Status Summery Filing as required by VDEC April 28, 2009 Letter—37 th. PROGRESS REPORT.

Dear Mr. Fitzgerald:

As per Jeff Cueto's April 28, 2009 letter and your extension letter requirements, I have prepared this month's project status report.

Progress Made in this Month

- 1. The Tuffboom fish passage curtain which did not arrive on site until April 2, 2012 As of this progress report all of the fish curtains have been installed. (See attached Photos)
- AGH has received and Extension of time for installation from VTDES. The install date must be Sept 9, 2012.
- 3. We have emailed another request from USFW for an Extension of Time.

Next Month and Future Work

- The installation of the fish curtains have moved the Gilman Hydro Log boom closer to the Vermont shoreline, which is not as we predicted. Because of this it has crowded the boom and appears to change how the current inducers will be installed.
- In the next month we will have Jon Trube and Lakeside Engineering come on site to test the actual flow and current velocities. With this we "may" consider different placement locations for the flow inducers.
- 3. We are planning hydraulic testing for the end of May.

If you have any questions or suggestions don't hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely yours,

Gregory Cloutier Chief Operating Officer

Ampersand Gilman Hydro. LP

cc:

FERC

VTDES Ext of Time Letter

Photos of the Worthington fish Curtain

TITLE	NAME	PHONE	E-MAIL ADDRESS
		NUMBER	
NH DES	William Thomas	603-271-3504	William.thomas@eds.nh.gov
NHDES	Steve Doyon	603-271-3501	Steve.doyon@des.nh.gov
USFWS	Curt Orvis	413-253-8288	Curtis_Orvis@fws.gov
USFWS	John Warner	603-223-2541	John Warner@fws.gov
VT Fish &	Rod Wentworth	802-241-3709	rod.wentworth@state.vt.us
Wildlife			
VT Fish &	Len Gerardi	802-751-0108	Len.gerardi@state.vt.us
Wildlife			
NH Fish & Game	Carol Henderson	603-271-2501	Carol.Henderson@wildlife.nh.gov
NH DES	Craig Rennie	603-271-0676	crennie@des.state.nh.us
VT ANR	Brian Fitzgerald	802-241-3468	brian.fitzgerald@state.vt.us
CRWC	David Deen		ddeen@ctriver.org
FERC NY	Charles Cataldo		Charles.Cataldo@ferc.gov
FERC NY	Joe Enrico		Joseph.enrico@ferc.gov
PERC N I	JOE EHILO		Joseph.emicolanere,gov









